The Newburg United Transportation Committee met on January 5, 2024.

Meeting called to order at 8:30 am in Supt. Brandt's office.

Present: TJ Streich, Lloyd Sund, Jay Tonneson, and Supt. Hadlee Brandt.

The Committee reviewed four bids received for new buses (2 bids-14 passenger buses and 2 bids-47 passenger buses).

Discussion was had on which size bus is more beneficial to our district. It was decided that a 14 passenger would better suit our needs considering we do not have anyone in the community with a bus license willing to take an additional route. Discussion was had on the bids that were sent out to 11 different car dealerships in search of a minivan. No bids were received. The committee decided that with our road conditions in the winter we would prefer to look for a suburban to replace our current suburban rather than a minivan. Supt. Brandt will be tasked with reaching out to dealerships for available suburban options.

The committee will present their recommendation for a bus purchase to the full board in a special meeting on January 15, 2024.

The next committee meeting was not scheduled.

No further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:22 am.

Hadlee Brandt, Superintendent

Hadle Brandt

Brandt, Superintendent TJ Streich, Board Member